
 
 
 
 

PUBLIC WORKSHOP ANNOUNCEMENT 

 

SR 500 (US 192) at Wickham Road/Minton Road Intersection 

Improvement Project 

Brevard County, FL 

 

Financial Project Number: 433654-1-52-01 

Federal Aid Project Number: 2561-076-P 

 

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will conduct a public 

information workshop for the SR 500 (US 192) at Wickham Road/Minton 

Road intersection improvement project. We will present the design 

improvement with turn lanes for the intersection.  The project will also include 

milling and resurfacing existing travel lanes on US 192 and Minton Road and 

replacing two new signal mast arms, new crosswalks and curb, and signing 

and pavement marking. This hearing is being conducted to give interested 

persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location, design 

concepts, and social, economic, and environmental effects of the proposed 

improvements. 

 

The workshop is scheduled for Wednesday March 22, 2017, from 5:30 p.m. to 

7:00 p.m. at the West Melbourne City Hall located at 2240 Minton Rd, West 

Melbourne, FL 32904. The workshop will be an open-house, with display 

boards and an automated presentation showed from 5:30 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

FDOT staff and the consulting team will be available to discuss the project and 

answer questions.  

 

Persons wishing to submit written statements or other exhibits, in place of or 

in addition to oral statements, may do so at the hearing or by sending them to 

FDOT Project Manager, Leonel Cortes Laclaustra, PE at 719 S. Woodland 

Boulevard - MS 2-542, DeLand, FL 32720. All exhibits or statements 

postmarked on or before March 22, 2017, will become part of the public 

hearing record. 

 

Persons with disabilities who require special accommodations under the 

Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services 

(free of charge) should contact Leonel Cortes Laclaustra, PE, by phone at (386) 

943-5408 or via email at Leonel.Cortes@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days 

prior to the meeting.  If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact us 

by using the Florida Relay Service, 1-800-955-8771 (TDD) or 1-800-955-

8770 (Voice). 

 

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, 

age, sex, religion, disability or family status.  Persons wishing to express their 

concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting 

Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator by phone at 386-943-

5367, or via email at Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us. 
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HEARING LOCATION 
West Melbourne City Hall 
2240 Minton Rd. West 

Melbourne, Fl. 32904 
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